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MARY IMMACULATE PRIMARY 

~ NEWSLETTER ~ 

Term 3 Week 1:  Monday 22nd July 2019 

125 Barnier Dr Quakers Hill  NSW 2763 

www.maryimmacqhill.parra.catholic.edu.au      T: 9933 7800     E:mimmac@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome back to Term Three! 
 
We certainly start this term with a wonderful community event on Friday with our day of recognition of our Grandparents. 
We have a tremendous morning planned and look forward to you all joining us. Please refer to the details shared with you. 
 
Today our senior students participate in their Peer Support training. This is an important opportunity for them as they, as 
school leaders, are given the chance to develop special skills to prepare them for the Peer Support group activities. I invite 
all families to discuss with their children the Peer Support processes and learnings as our term progresses. 
 
During the break, I was asked to represent the diocesan principals at an important 2020 Plenary Diocesan Forum hosted by 
Bishop Vincent. This was an extraordinary day. Vincent challenged and invited us to “Go out into the deep” as Christ did. 
Like Pope Francis, he is passionate about our Church listening to what the Spirit is asking of the Church at this point in 
history. He wants us to learn from the sins of the past and to not “carry on with business as usual.” This is a major turning 
point in our Church. Old hierarchical structures are to be replaced with welcoming and listening relationships. The roles of 
women in the Church clearly need to be discussed and explored. The marginalised of our society, including those the 
Church itself has marginalised, need especially to be welcomed and heard. 
 
I invite you to get to know our incredible and inspiring bishop at https://parracatholic.org/bishop/ 

I also invite you to access the mind and heart of one of the great spiritual teachers of our time, Fr Richard Rohr. Richard has 
changed the lives of countless people, helping them to develop their faith and relationship with God. Please sign up for his 
regular reflections at https://cac.org/category/daily-meditations/. I know Richard will change your life as he has mine and 
many people I know. 

 
With appreciation for your ongoing support, 

 

 

Stephen Dowd, Principal 

 

SPORTS UNIFORM ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

ALL children are to wear their sports uniform on Friday, 26th July 2019 to perform on Grandparents Day. 
Please follow the timetable below for the adjustment to the days the children are to wear sports uniform this week. 

 

Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Year 1 

Year 5 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 6 

All Grades 

https://parracatholic.org/bishop/
https://cac.org/category/daily-meditations/


 2 

 

Year 6 Voice of Youth 
Public Speaking Competition 

 

On Thursday, 4th July, 12 finalists of our Voice of Youth 
Public Speaking Competition presented their speeches to 
our Stage 3 students and teachers. Each child in Year 6 
had the opportunity to present a speech on the topic of 
choice. It was great to see such a range of topics presented by the students, such as poverty, Social Media 
and even Monday-itis! We would like to congratulate our 12 finalists: Chloe W, Aliyah B, Skye F, Konnor G, 
Ceant E, Pinot L, Hayley P, John A, Joshua C, Brisa R, Aiden Z and Isabella M. We wish our finalists, Joshua, 
Brisa, Aiden and Chloe (reserves) the very best of luck at our Cluster Final in August! 

 

Mrs Kylie Behrens  
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SPORTS ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 
 

Mackillop Softball Trials 
 

Good luck to Joshua C and Madeline C who will be trialling 
on Wednesday 24th July. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Stage 2 Soccer Gala Day and Kellyville 
Netball Gala Day 
 

Good luck to our Stage 2 boys Soccer team for 
their upcoming gala day on Tuesday 30th July, 
Penrith.  
 

Best of luck to our Netball teams who are 
competing in the Netball Gala Day on 
Wednesday 31st July, Kellyville. 

 
 
 

Infants Sports Carnival 
 

Join us to watch our Kindergarten, Year 1 and 7 year 
old Year 2 students display their sporting talents in 
our Tabloid Athletics Carnival. 
 
Thursday 1st August, Mary Immaculate front oval 
9-11am.  
 
 

MATHLETICS AT MIPS 
 

Your child is using Mathletics as part of their Numeracy program at school 
and for homework. Mathletics is a targeted and captivating online learning 
resource, which is aligned to curriculum standards. Teachers set tasks for 
students based on the learning taking place in the classrooms and 
Mathletics supports and compliments this learning.  

 

Your child has take-home access to Mathletics by using any compatible computer or mobile device. They 
simply sign in with their school username and password which was given to students at the beginning of 
the year. We encourage all students to access this valuable resource on a regular basis. Please remind 
your child to speak to their teacher if they need reminding of their login details.  
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CARPARK ETIQUETTE 

We are fortunate to have a carpark for Mary Immaculate Primary. Parents are reminded that all cars need to be 

parked in MARKED SPACES ONLY. This allows for safe passage of other cars through the car park whilst also 

maximising the safety of pedestrians, including children, at all times. Please respect other members of the 

community by using the car park in a safe and respectful manner. 

 

ARRIVAL AT SCHOOL 

Supervision begins at 8:25am. Children should not be left at school before this time. 

A ‘kiss and drop’ zone operates in the morning if you do not wish to walk your child into school. Adults must 

stay in the car at all times if using the ‘kiss and drop’ zone. The children’s bags must be in the car with them to 

ensure they can exit quickly. At no time can a car be left unattended in the ‘kiss and drop’ zone. If you wish to 

walk your child into school, please drive up the ramp to the car park. Children take their bags to the classroom 

and then must go straight to the playground for supervision. No one is to remain in the building before school 

unless they have made a formal appointment with a staff member. If this is the case, you must sign in at the 

office. Parents who come down onto the playground are asked to stand to the side and allow their child to 

socialise with the other children on the playground. The perimeter gates are locked each morning. The Barnier 

Drive main gate entrance remains open during the day. 

 

DEPARTURE FROM SCHOOL 
School finishes at 3:20pm and we appreciate your efforts to pick up your child promptly at that time. 

 

Supervision ceases at 3:40pm. The ‘kiss and drop’ zone does not operate in the afternoon. Parents/caregivers 

are required to park in the top car park and collect children from the designated point outside the building. 

Please do not go into the building to collect children from classrooms. Please note, children are not allowed to 

walk to the car park and meet their parents. They must be collected from the teacher. The perimeter gates are 

closed after the last bus leaves in the afternoon. If there is an emergency and you are late to collect your child, 

please contact the school office. Children can become anxious when parents are late or they are unclear about 

their afternoon arrangements. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 2019 

Instalment 3 Fee Statements 

School fee statements for instalment 3 will be sent in the mail next week. 

Thank you to all the families  that have finalised their instalment 2 

account or are continuing payment plans and are up to date. 

If you have any queries regarding fees, please contact Liz via email 

Imac-qkhlfees@parra.catholic.edu.au or 02 9933 7800 
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PIANO LESSONS 

 

 

 

Tony McDonald 

L.Mus.AGM, A.Mus.AGM, C.Mus.A 

Parklea/Stanhope Gardens 

Give your child the gift of music 

Beginners to Advanced 

Australian Guild or AMEB Exams 

Fully Accredited Teacher 

Stanhope Gardens 

Phone – 0432072700 

Email – ajmusic27@hotmail.com 

 Ballet  

Lyrical Jazz  

Hip Hop  

Musical Theatre  

Acrobatics  

Salsa  

Rock & Roll  

Drama  

Privates  

Toddler's  

Mini's Elite Performance 

YOU CAN LEARN MORE ABOUT OUR AVAILABLE CLASSES 

ON OUR WEBSITE WWW.HYPE-OENTERTAINMENT.COM 

OR CALL US ON 0431 584 508  

Nurture Flourish Grow 
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PULL UP A PEW!!! 
 

You would be familiar with our church pews 

located around the school grounds, they are 

now up for sale. 

 

We are looking from $300 each and there are 

approximately 26 seats for sale. 

 

Please contact the office if you are interested in 

purchasing  a seat or 2, otherwise please 

spread the word. 


